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Wade Murphy

From: Bains, Susanna <Bains.Susanna@epa.gov>
Sent: Thursday, April 20, 2023 11:37 AM
To: Vojin Janjic
Cc: Wade Murphy; Holliman, Daniel; Bouma, Stacey (she/her/hers)
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Memphis Regional Megasite WWTP Draft Permit Review Extension
Attachments: Memphis Megasite_60DayExtensionLetter.pdf

 
*** This is an EXTERNAL email. Please exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links from unknown 
senders or unexpected email - STS-Security. ***  

Hi Vojin, 
 
Attached is a letter requesting a 60-day extension for EPA’s review of the draft permit for Memphis Regional Megasite 
WWTP (TN0081906). If you have any questions please let me know.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Susanna Bains 
NPDES Permitting Section 
Water Division, EPA Region 4 
404-562-9747 
 



UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 4 

SAM NUNN ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER 
61 FORSYTH STREET, SW 

ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-8960 
 

April 19, 2023 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Vojin Janić 

Manager, Water-Based Systems 

William R. Snodgrass – Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor 

Nashville, Tennessee  37243    

   

Subject: Review of Draft Permit 

              Memphis Regional Megasite WWTP 

              National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permit Number:  TN0081906 

   

Dear Mr. Janić:     

 

In accordance with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA)/Tennessee Department of 

Environment and Conservation Memorandum of Agreement (MOA), we are notifying you of the need to 

invoke the 60-day extension of the 30-day review provision in the MOA to review the above-referenced 

draft National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System Permits and accompanying materials received by 

the EPA on March 21, 2023.1 Our staff requests further review time to gather additional information 

pertinent to this permit reissuance.  

   

The EPA will complete the review of these draft permits as expeditiously as possible prior to the end of 

the Agency’s full 90-day period that ends on June 19, 2023.  

  

If you have any questions, please contact Susanna Bains at (404) 562-9747, or via email at 

Bains.Susanna@epa.gov.   

  

Sincerely,   

   

   

 

Stacey Bouma, Chief     

Water Quality Branch 

Water Division  

 

 
1 Pursuant to 40 Code of Federal Regulations § 123.44(a)(1), the EPA may take up to 90 days from the receipt of permit information to 

make general comments, objections to, or recommendations on, a draft permit. 




